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Soldotna Bible Chapel 
300 West Marydale, Soldotna, Alaska 99669 

Church Office (907) 262-4865 
Pastor John’s cell (907) 953-0616 

Pastor Wayne’s cell (907) 741-9352 
email - office@soldotnabiblechapel.com 

www.soldotnabiblechapel.com 
 
 

John Rysdyk - Pastor Teacher  
Wayne de Villiers - Pastor of Adult Ministries 

Francisco Vega - Youth Pastor 
Gary Lindman - Director of Worship 

Morning Worship                                      9:30 am 
 

 

 
 

Children’s Church                                            
 

 

2 & 3 years     Kaitlyn Jefferson / Scheduler    Room 114 
4 & 5 years          Becky Dwinnell / Jessica Perry 
                                     Rachel Frederickson      Room 101 
Grades K & 1         Susan Lockwood                Room 112 
Grades 2 - 4   Melanie Hess / Leanne Cragg      
                             Zach & Kara Johnston          Room 204 
 

 

 

Sunday School                                          11:00 am 
 

 
 

 

Nursery        Andrew Jefferson, Supervisor       Room 103 
2 yrs             Patti Ireland / Cheryl Beeson       Room 104 
3 yrs      Amber Chatham / Aspen Ringquist     Room 115                 
4 & 5’s  Kristi Dillingham / Joanne Jenkins   Room 111 
K              Janet Arneson / Kevin Myers           Room 109 
1st /2nd   Emma Millard / Amanda Walker     Room 113                  
3rd/4th      Debbie Mackie / Ken Felchle     Room 107 
5/6 Boys    Mike Hopp / Robert Thompson     Room 105 
5/6 Girls       Faith Hall / Kara Johnston         Room 106 
Jr. & Sr. High     Eric Arneson / Jason Bucho    
                                    Peter Hilbish      One Eighty Room 
 

 

Adult Classes                               
 

 
 
 

Manifest    Erling & Kathy Hofseth / Bill Severson 
                     Timothy & Melissa Duggan    Fraley’s home 
1 Peter           Jory Nunn & Marty Hall                  Library                        
Survey in Christianity           Joe Hillyer          Room 203 
Forerunners of the Faith  Dean Denlinger Upper Room 
Sermon Discussion         Mike Hassemer         Room 204 
 
  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

This morning we will observe 
communion during the  

Worship Service. Please pick 
up the elements  as you enter the gym. 

 

 

All adult Sunday School classes will meet in the 
Sanctuary today. Our supported  

missionary, John Musgrove, will be  
sharing with us how God has been  

working in this ministry during the last year.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Memorial Day Hike 
Tomorrow, May 31, at Russian  

River Falls Trail! To carpool, meet at 
the Chapel. We will leave at 9 AM OR 

meet at the trailhead at 10 AM.  

Bring lunch & water.  
Questions? Call the office @ 262-4865. 

 
 
 
 
 

Ladies’ Cancer Support Group 
meets this Friday, June 4th, at 

11:11 AM. 
 

 

 

 

Next Sunday, June 6th, new  
Sunday School Classes will begin! 

 

 
 

VBS 2021! 
Time to share the Good News of Jesus with 
kids Pre-K to 6

th
 grade! This year’s theme is  

MYSTERY ISLAND, 
where we will track down 

the One True God! 
June 28 – July 1; 9:00 – 

11:30 AM. If you are  
going into 7

th
 grade or 

older, we need your 
help!  Please follow the 
link on the SBC FB page 

to sign up to serve. There are many  
places to serve and there is a place for YOU!   
Questions? Contact Deb Mackie @ 252-5260.  

Student registration will open June 6
th

!   
 

 

 

 

 

Equipped Biblical Counseling  
Saturday, June 26th ,  

Speaker - Dr. John Street, Professor of 

Biblical Counseling @ The Master’s  

University.  FREE & open to anyone! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

May Missionary Highlights 
 

 
 
 

The ministry of Missionary Aviation Repair 
Center (MARC) is to expand the Gospel in Alaska 
by providing air transportation and logistical 
support for ministries working in remote 
communities. Many missionaries and pastors in 
rural Alaska have their own airplanes. MARC also 
provides maintenance services to keep these 
essential aircraft operating safely.  Because the 
opportunities for these services continue to 
expand, more missionary staff is needed. SBC 
supports MARC and individual missionaries Peter 
and Sara Bastke. Other MARC missionaries 
attending SBC are Kyle and Ellen Braband. 
 

 

 
 

Barry and Whitney Moore are in their second year 
of leading a re-planting mission of Arise Ventura 
alongside friends and Acts 29 Church planters, 
Steve and Jamie Ross. The Moores joined this 
ministry in July in 2019, and the church was 
officially replanted in September of that year. Their 
ministry focus has been primarily pastoral support 
and encouragement, leadership development and 
intentional discipleship! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Serving in the Nursery 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Morning Worship     Bethany Barkman / 
 Ramsey Vega 
Sunday School    Jeanette Klodt /  
 Shari BeDunnah 
 
Next Sunday, June 6th 
 
 
 

Morning Worship      Cayla Boettcher / 
 Susan Semmens 
Sunday School    Linda Fox /  
 Nancy Myers 
 

 

 

 

 

To help in the nursery, please call  

Andrew Jefferson at 252-0358.  

They remembered that God   
was their rock, and the         

Most High God their Redeemer.  
Psalm 78:35 

 
 

The May Sunday School offering  
is going toward relocation expenses  

for Kevin and Donna Spence. 



 
 

Sermon Notes 

 
 

Soldotna Bible Chapel Mission Statement 
Being committed to God’s inspired and authoritative 

Word, it is the mission of Soldotna Bible Chapel  
to exalt God in spirit and in truth, to edify and 

encourage one another to personal holiness, and  
to evangelize a lost world with the gospel  

of Jesus Christ.  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

THIS WEEK at the Chapel 
 
 

MONDAY, May 31st 
 Memorial Day Hike - 9:00 AM 
 Office Closed 
 

 

 
 

THURSDAY, June 3rd 
 Ladies’ Bible Study - 1 PM 
 
 
 

FRIDAY, June 4th 
 Ladies’ Cancer Support - 11:11 AM  
 
 

 
 
 

SUNDAY, June 6th 
 Morning Worship - 9:30 AM 
 Sunday School - 11 AM 

Welcome! 
We extend a personal greeting to you  

as you worship with us today. 
If this is your first time to visit us,  
we have a special gift bag for you  

at the Information Center in the lobby.   
We want you to know that there is a place here  
for you in worship and Bible study as well as 
many opportunities for ministry and service. 
If you are looking for a place to worship, and  

to find fellowship and encouragement,  
we would count it a privilege to be that place.  

 
 

 
 

May God minister His grace to you, 
     Pastor John  

 


